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1. Minutes of previous meeting

The minutes were agreed as an accurate record of the meeting.

2. Matters arising

Lead committee member for administration of 2010 AANPE seminar/AGM

Hilary agreed to take on this role.

IN INP/APNN Conference 2010 (Brisbane)

So far, Douglas and Linda are hoping to attend this conference.  Douglas will prepare a presentation on the work of AANPE, which Linda is also happy to work on – deadline for abstracts is October 19th.  (Action Douglas)
ICN INP/APNN Conference 2012 (London)

Georgina is representing AANPE on the steering group, and Linda is also involved as a member of the ICN INP/APN Network.  The steering group is chaired by Helen Ward, previous AANPE committee member.  The first planning meeting is to be held in London on 21/01/10.

Advanced practice e-journal

Douglas informed the committee that there is some uncertainty over the future of the person who runs the e-journal at Glasgow Caledonian.  However, Dean reported that the Swansea IC team are happy to support the initiative, and that he and Yvonne have had some initial discussions.  The aim is still to launch the journal at next year’s AGM.  Douglas’s Brisbane paper will be a good start. (Action Dean and Yvonne)
Tendering for commissioned work

Clare is taking this forward – Dave will follow up with Clare. (Action Dave)
3. Advanced practice regulation activity  

Dave drafted a letter in response to the CHRE report on advanced practice (July 2009), which was circulated to the membership.  However, the letter has not yet been sent as further consideration was needed in the light of the response from the NMC.  It was agreed that Dave would now revise the letter and circulate, with particular emphasis on our role as educators, the uncertainty of educational funding and the public protection issues when there is no standard to which APNs must conform.  (Action Dave)  The difficulty in ‘proving’ the link between extensive educational preparation and outcomes was debated at some length, with consideration as to how AANPE might contribute to the evidence.  It was agreed that the pooling of our resources into a bibliography on the AANPE web site would be a start (Action Dave).  It was also agreed that AANPE might, in the future, offer modest grants for the completion of projects such as literature reviews and surveys related to advanced practice.
4. Feedback from AANPE ANP competency working group

A working group hosted by Katrina and attended by Hilary, Chris, Georgina, Vicky and Linda met at LSBU on 04/09/09.  The group reviewed and began the task of synthesising items from the ANP competency frameworks of the ICN, RCN/NMC, UKCC Higher Level of Practice and the MNC ANP Toolkit.  This proved to be a challenging task, as illustrated by the flip charts.  It was agreed that an appropriate direction for AANPE was to focus on setting the standard for learning outcomes for A(N)P programmes rather than focussing directly on practice competencies, with reference to the QAA descriptors for M level qualifications.  It was agreed to continue with this work, possibly with a two-day meeting and an overnight stay so the working group can really engage with the task.  Katrina will try and find dates. (Action Katrina)
5. Finance report
Douglas reported that we currently have £5221.65 in the bank, with a balance of around £1500 currently unallocated.  It was agreed that the seven institutions who have not paid their subscriptions despite reminders will be removed from the membership list.

6. Feedback from RCN Nurse Practitioner Association meetings 
Katrina continues to represent AANPE. The NPA remain concerned about the regulation issue, which will probably be debated at their conference on 20.11.09, given the presence of keynote speakers associated with the regulation debate.
7. Developing AANPE as an interprofessional organisation

Katrina has met with Lisa Hughes of the AHPF, and debated the complexity of defining advanced practice within AHPs.  The AHPF has an education sub-group, from whom we could invite a member to attend an AANPE committee meeting.  Sue to follow up with Chris. (Action Sue)
8. Advanced Practice Toolkit

Douglas will be attending a meeting next week, but nothing to report at present.

9. Annual seminar/AGM 2010

Rhian reported that arrangements are now in place for the venue and catering.  Sheila Hunt will open the meeting and Melanie Jasper and Gary Rolfe are confirmed as speakers.  Jean White (Nursing Officer, Welsh Assembly) or her representative will also be invited to give a keynote speech, and Katrina will follow up with Clare Chapman (NHS Director General of Workforce).  We agreed to look at a draft agenda at our next meeting. (Action Hilary)  Dave will send out a ‘save the date’ Email to the membership. (Action Dave)

10. Marketing AANPE

Dave agreed to put together a flier outlining the benefits of AANPE membership, hopefully to be circulated to all UK HEIs via the Council of Deans.  It should be possible to identify the 30 or so HEIs who are not represented in AANPE, and to say whether they have A(N)P programmes. (Action Dave)
11. Any other business
Katrina raised the RCN project, details of which had been circulated. Lesley agreed to take this forward for AANPE. (Action Lesley)
Vicky informed the group she is leaving City University for a while, hence also the AANPE Committee.  She was warmly thanked for her contribution.
Dave noted that the Welsh education commissioning group are forming an advanced practice sub-committee, with encouragement to look at ANP competencies in Wales.  Donna noted this is also happening in Northern Ireland.  It seems there is a potential for regional differences to emerge, with the 12 SHAs in England also having differing views.

AANPE support for members attending conference was discussed – Rhian volunteered to coordinate a conference grants fund based on a transparent application and allocation process. (Action Rhian)
12. Date and time of next meeting

Monday, December 14th, 12.00-16.00 – London South Bank University
AGM 26.02.09, Cardiff
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